
 
 
 
 
 

14th October 2022  
 
Dear Parents, 
 
I am pleased to say that the new hall is working like clockwork. There is ample space for all the 
children to have their lunch. Over the last few weeks, all our children from EYFS to Year 6 are able 
to comfortably have their dinner and get a break within 45 minutes. This huge investment is already 
starting to pay off. In addition, it was a delight to see both halls being used for P.E lessons.  
 
I am sure you will agree with me that the two new pathways are also working well.      

 
Attendance and Punctuality 
School have recently begun working with ‘CSAWS,’ (Central School Attendance and Welfare 
Service). CSAWS will be working in school on a weekly basis and will be offering support and 
guidance to families, where needed, to promote good attendance and punctuality. In the coming 
months, school and CSAWS very much look forward to working together, with our school families, 
to secure the very best attendance and punctuality possible. If you have any queries about CSAWS, 
don’t hesitate to contact Mr. Douglas. 
 
P.E. Kit 
Parents please can you ensure that your child has their P.E kit for school. Too many times, parents 
are not sending their children with the correct P.E kit or footwear.  
   
Phonics Parent Session 
Thank you to the many Year 1 parents that attended the parent session yesterday, which was led 
by Miss Lacey. These sessions are important so that you are aware of how we teach phonics in 
school and also what the ‘phonics screening test’ will look like in June.  
 

Parents Evening 
Next week is parents’ evenings 
and this will be an opportunity 
for you to speak to your child’s 
class teacher. Appointments 
have already been given out 
through the online booking 
system.  
 
Football Victory! 
 
A huge well done to our girls’ 
football team, who won the 
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competition championship they attended yesterday. Well done also to the boys’ football team, who 
won one game 8-0 and lost one game 1-0.  

 
Have a lovely weekend, 
 
Mr E Gaibee 
Headteacher  
 
 
 
Diary Dates 
 

AutuAutumn Term 2022 

19.10.22 Parents Evening 

19.10.22 Harvest Festival (EYFS/KS1) 9am 

20.10.22 Parents Evening 

02.11.22 Diwali Dinner for Children  

03.11.22 September 2023 intake -  Open Day 09.30am / 1.30pm / 5.30pm 

08.11.22 September 2023 intake -  Open Day 09.30am / 1.30pm / 5.30pm 

07.12.22 Christmas Dinner for Children (staff and children)  

09.12.22 Christmas Jumper Day  

12.12.22 Year 1 Carol concert – 2.30pm  

14.12.22 EYFS Nativity: 09.30 RDG 
EYFS Nativity: 2:30pm RMA 

16.12.22 Attendance Shop 

16.12.22 End of term 

 
 
 
 
 


